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SUBJECT: EXTENSION_OF COMMENT PERIOD ON THE CONCEPTUAL 
GROUNDWATER INJECTION PLAN PREPARED BY CITY OF MALIBU 

The Regional Board received comments regarding the City of Malibu Conceptual 
Groundwater Injection Plan (Plan) that was submitted by the City of Malibu (City) to the 
Regional Board (Board) on June 29, 2012 in accordance with the Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) between the City and Board. Among the comments are requests for an 
extension of the comment period. Board staff agrees that the comment period should be 
extended. 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los 
Angeles Region (Regional Board) will be accepting comments on the report titled "Conceptual 
Groundwater Injection Plan" (Report) prepared by the City of Malibu until September 10, 2012. 
On August 19, 2011, the City of Malibu, the Regional Board, and the California State Water 
Resources Control Board (State Board) entered into a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) 
regarding the Phased Implementation of the On-site Wastewater Disposal System Prohibition in 
the Malibu Civic Center area. Based on the terms of the MOU the City of Malibu submitted a 
conceptual groundwater injection plan that is based on field testing and modeling on June 29, 
2012. The Plan received by the Regional Board from the City of Malibu on July 2, 2012 is 
available on the GeoTracker database website at: 
http://geotracker. waterboards.ca.gov/view documents.asp?global id=WDR 100004947 &docum 
ent id=5741474 

The Regional Board will continue to accept written comments on the technical portion until 4:00 
pm on September 10, 2012, an extension of one month beyond the deadline posted on July 9, 
2012. Staff will consider those public comments in preparing its review letter to the City of 
Malibu. Comments received after the September 10, 2012, deadline will not be considered. 
Comments received are posted on the Regional Board website. Written comments shall be 
submitted electronically to losangeles@waterboards.ca.gov, or to: 

California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region 
320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200 
Los Angeles, California 90013 
Attention: Dr. Eric Wu, Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit 

For additional Information, please contact 
Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 ewu@waterboards.ca.gov, 
or Or. Rebecca Chou at (213) 576-6618 rchou@waterboards.ca.gov. 
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